
 

This is an internal communication 

FOR INTERNAL USE ONLY 

 

Buenos Aires, September 11th, 2023 

 

Re. Important measures – Collect Business 

Dear DB Schenker employee, 

 

We would like to inform you about the extremely complex situation that Argentina is suffering given 

that, since the implementation of the “SIRASE” (Import System of the Argentine Republic and Payment of 

Services to Foreign Countries) process for the payment of international transportation services last April, 

to date we have not received any approvals of any SIRASE that we submit and consequently we have not 

been able to honor our commitments with our foreign subsidiaries.  

Considering that the forecast for the approval of the SIRASE is that they will continue to be delayed 

in the coming months and, taking into account that the foreign exchange futures market foresees a 

significant devaluation of our local currency (Argentinean peso), as of September 15th, 2023, we are 

obliged to dismiss any freight to be pay in Argentina for ocean export / import shipments and Air import 

shipments. For the time being, air export shipments are exempted from this concept and will continue to 

be invoiced. 

Please note that we can continue to provide our services without any exchange risk in case of 

operating air and ocean import shipments under Prepaid and ocean export shipments under Collect.  

In this sense, we would like to extend this communication to you so that you may inform all or GAMs 

working on RFQs to be specially aware of this new measure and take it into consideration for the upcoming 

RFQs. 

Appreciate your cooperation in this matter and we are at your disposal for any questions or doubts 

you may have. 

Sincerely,  

SCHENKER ARGENTINA S.A. 

 


